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DSC Inflatable Fun photos 
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Save the Date  
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DSC Newsletter / Donate 

The cost of posting newsletters is getting higher and 

higher.   Please think about getting the 

newsletter via email If you can.  

 

 

 

 
 

If you receive your newsletter by post please make a 

donation to help with the cost of postage.  Suggested 

donation $10. 

In 2021 we may have to start charging for posted 

newsletters. 

Carol’s Farewell  

A huge thanks to Carol King who 

has worked for many years as our 

cleaner.  We all hope you have a 

long and happy 

retirements Carol and 

have a good rest!  
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Deaf Senior Citizens Canterbury 

 Wednesday 14th April, our Outing to Denny’s Restaurant, 

Moorhouse Avenue, there were 27 of us, including a visitor 

Jenny Hickson from Nelson. We had a lovely lunch and was 

great to catch up with friends. 

The AGM was held on Monday 10th May at Deaf Society, were 

attended by 26 members and 2 observers.  
 

Committee for the Year 2021-2022. 

Chairperson: Vivienne Heaney 

Secretary: Elaine Taylor 

Treasurer: Christine Ward 
 

Committee: B. Herrick, N. Williams, L. Allen, J. Watt, C. King,           

N. Irvine (new) 
 

Volunteers: B. Gernhoefer, D. Herrick, P (Popeye) Berry (new) 
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Gernhoefer & Hammond Engagement 

Deaf Women’s group 

Barry & Jennifer have announced their engagement on the 

Saturday 17th April . “Congratulations to Barry and Jenny” 

Anniversary 58th at Deaf Society. Margaret Berry had long 

service of 55 years.  


